Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors
Minutes of the January 19, 2021 Meeting
DRAFT
Welcome: Mr. Sampson thanked everyone for participating in this meeting. 
Attendance: A roll call of Committee members was taken: Mr. Keith Haley, Mr. Chad Farr, Mr. David Pelaggi, Ms. Shelley McDermott, Mr. Anthony Ford, and Mr. Angel Torres.
Members Absent: Mr. Steve Hillyer, Mr. Amos Fatorma, and Ms. Carmella Ferreira.
Others Present: Mr. Tyrell Sampson, Mr. Brian Sigman, Mr. Andrew Norton, Ms. Jessie Towle, Mr. Frank Roberts, Ms. Brandy Altergott, and Mr. Daryl Pease.
United States Coast Guard Academy (USCGA) Agency Update: Mr. Sampson provided an update of activities to date. Mr. Sigman emailed the Coast Guard on November 13th seeking information about this food service opportunity. The Coast Guard responded on November 24th stating that our email of interest will be utilized when conducting their market research. In a meeting on December 16th with Mr. Sigman, Mr. Sampson, Mr. Norton and the Manager of the agency Bureau of Organizational Support, a discussion of the contracting requirements occurred. It was concluded that additional guidance from the Office of the Attorney General was necessary. Mr. Norton has requested this guidance. Specifically, BESB is seeking guidance on how a third-party teaming arrangement would work if the agreement would need to be between the vending facility manager and the teaming partner. A prior formal Attorney General opinion indicated that BESB cannot directly contract with a teaming partner. BESB also needs to fully understand the performance requirements that would be placed on the agency under a third-party contracting arrangement. Mr. Norton will report back to the members of the committee when additional information becomes available.
Lake Mohegan Snack Bar Concession- Seasonal Location: Mr. Sampson reported on the Lake Mohegan concession stand opportunity that was also sent out to each committee member. Due to a lack of financial information from the current contractor for this location, the profit potential is uncertain. Further, the limitations on the types of food allowed at this location in combination with the short operating season were discussed by the committee members.
MOTION: A motion was made by Mr. Keith Haley, seconded by Ms. Shelley McDermott, to waive this location at Lake Mohegan- Fairfield while retaining future rights to vending machines. Motion carried unanimously.  
CT Cares Small Business Grant Funds Distribution: Discussion took place on how to report or acknowledge grant money on the Business Reports using IRS guidelines.   
Stimulus Funding For Randolph Sheppard Program: Mr. Sigman reported on the recently passed federal stimulus bill that includes funding for vending facility managers to offset losses to their businesses due to COVID-19. Mr. Sigman anticipates that Rehabilitation Services Administration will be issuing guidance on how to distribute these funds once the allotments are made available to the states.  
Business Operator Promotion And Transfer Update: Mr. Sampson reminded the committee members that the due date is coming up by the end of this month for the promotion and transfer list. A sub-committee needs to be formed to review that list. Those volunteering to be part of that sub-committee are Ms. Shelly McDermott, Mr. Chad Farr, and Mr. Keith Haley.  

Business Operator Preparation For Business Resumption: Mr. Sampson reminded the committee members to communicate with their field representatives regarding strategies to maximize profitability when vending facilities reopen. 
Additionally, Mr. Sampson announced that the case rebate payment from Coca-Cola for fiscal year 2020 was received so he will be processing the rebate payments to the vending facility managers that had Coca-Cola vending machines that generated rebate income. 
Adjournment: MOTION: A motion was made by Mr. Farr, seconded by Ms. McDermott, to adjourn. Motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m.
Date of the next meeting: March 2, 2021
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